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March 12 
Daylight Savings Time 

Begins 

 
March 14 

Policy Council and Board of 

Director’s Meeting 

 
April 10 

Holiday-Easter Monday 

 
April 11 

Policy Council and Board of 

Director’s Meeting 

 
 

 

 

March / April 2023 

Head Start is now taking applications for the 2023-2024 

Program year.  Children need to be 3 or 4 years old by 

September 1st.  If you know of any interested families, 

please have them contact the Family Services 

Coordinator in their area or call the Head Start Office at 

605-229-4506 for an application.  Applications may 

also be obtained from our website at http://nesdhs.org/. 



 

Hello from the Huron Center!  We are back into the swing of things after Christmas Break…Hope everyone else 

is as well!  This year sure is flying by fast, and we are having a great year. 

The teachers, here in Huron, are currently busy scheduling their next home visits and conferences.  Our Family 

Service Coordinator is also working to finish up home visits that had to be cancelled due to weather back in 

December.  It sure has been a crazy year of weather!  I suppose we deserve it after having mild winters the 

last few years.  This winter put a bit of a damper on some fun activities we had scheduled and ultimately had 

to cancel.  The kids were SO excited to do a music program for their families and were disappointed when the 

weather was not very friendly.  Though it was bitterly cold, we were also still able to do a toy giveaway with 

donations from staff and customers at Prostrollo Motor Sales.  We had a great turnout of 26 families for this 

event.  Those unable to make it had their gifts delivered to them in January, once school started back up.  We 

were also generously donated 60 blankets by a family in the Huron  

area and we were able to give a blanket and two books to each of our kiddos as well!   

 

Our January parent activity was a “crash course” on the Conscious 

Discipline curriculum that we have begun using in our classrooms.  

We had a great turnout with 14 families participating!  In the 

coming months and next year, we hope to teach parents more 

about Conscious Discipline and how they can utilize it within their 

homes.  February’s activity will be a follow up on Conscious 

Discipline and a discussion on how families would like to 

incorporate this into future activities. 

 

January brought more (extreme) cold weather, and it seemed like 

the kids would never be able to play in the snow!  We have been 

very thankful for the warmer weather that has come our way this 

first week of February, and I think the kids have enjoyed it also!  

After having a hiatus for Christmas break, the Huron Public Library 

Children’s Librarian was able to come in and read to our kiddos at 

the beginning of February.  We hope the weather holds out for her 

to continue to come the first Tuesday of each of the coming 

months!  Also, in February comes our annual Friendship Party here 

at the Huron Center.  The teachers are busy making newspaper hats 

with their classrooms!  The kids will have an opportunity to 

decorate muffins, practice their manners, and celebrate their 

friends here at Head Start.  March brings us a visit from Jean at 

Delta Dental.  She will be giving each classroom a presentation on 

dental hygiene and will provide a new toothbrush, toothpaste, and 

floss for each child as well.  We have heard she puts on a pretty good show, so are excited for her to come visit 

us on March 16th!   

We are hoping to schedule a fun field trip activity before the end of the year – more information will be 

coming to our parents in the coming months!  We hope everyone is having a great year so far – here in Huron 

we can’t believe it’s already 2023!  Have a great rest of the school year, and here’s hoping Spring comes early! 

Just as a helpful reminder – with cold 

temperatures please make sure your child has 

snow pants, boots, coat, hat, and gloves!  Even 

with it being nicer as the day goes on, it’s still 

chilly in the morning when they get on the bus.  

The classrooms are going outside on nice days, 

so please make sure they have appropriate gear 

for playing in the snow.  If you need help getting 

these items, please reach out to Rebecca for 

assistance! 

Also, please continue to be mindful of policies 

regarding sickness.  If your child has the 

following symptoms, they should be cared for 

at home and NOT sent to Head Start: An 

elevated temperature of 100° or more – must 

be fever-free for 24 hrs. without the use of 

fever reducing medications (i.e., Tylenol, etc.,) 

if your child has a contagious disease, if your 

child complains of not feeling well or complains 

of pain, if your child has been vomiting or has 

diarrhea – must be without symptoms for 24 

hrs. If your child is sick, please call as soon as 

you know they won’t be attending school, so the 

bus driver can be notified.  When your child is 

feeling better and ready to return, please call to 

let us know to pick them up!   

 



Parachute fun in Jese’s AM class!           Dancing in Kristen’s AM class! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A walk to the park before the snow!   

                     Jese’s PM class                              Kristen’s PM class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Performing Santa, Santa where’s your hat for staff. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                    Making paper hats for the Friendship Party! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Green Newsletter 

Sally Wulf is the Green Group Home Visitor. She is working on letters of their name each week. 

Sally also brings educational items into the homes to help parents teach developmentally 

appropriate activities to their child; some themes so far have been shapes, body parts/hygiene, 

fire safety, colors and fall, winter, alphabet, and farm animals. 

The group socializations meet every other week at the Millerdale Colony – we are halfway done 

with groups. Many activities are being planned, such as making learning games for the families to 

play at home. We have made some bath crayons, foaming hand soap, stenciled snowflake signs, 

and playdough. 

We are looking forward to wrapping up our year with a field trip and picnic! 

 

NORTHWESTERN 

Our Head Start is in collaboration with the Northwestern Preschool, Head Start does provide 

monthly parent/child activities for all children and parents to attend – we have had good parent 

participation this year! We also got a new Education Coordinator this year – we welcomed 

Brandy to our team- other team members are Jessica Remily - Teacher, Alana Sparling – 

Teacher Assistant and Bonnie Cole -Family Service Coordinator.  

Miss Jessica has been teaching self-help skills, letters of the alphabet, counting, rhyming, and 

getting along with others. 

We will end our year putting on a program for the parents! 

 

REDFIELD 

It’s hard to believe that school is half over!  The children have settled into a nice routine… 

making new friends, taking turns in talking, learning a lot of self-help skills along with sitting 

family style at the table. We have been juggling with the cold/snowy winter with late starts and 

now doing some make up days. 

We were surprised with a fire in the building on Christmas Day, which led to a later start than 

normal in January – the kids got an extra 2-week break, while staff were working hard to get 

the Center back to normal.  

The monthly parent meetings will consist of school readiness activities! We have parent 

/children’s activities monthly and have great parent participation. The parents enjoy making 

things they can take home and use.  

We are just so happy to be up and running back to normal after the fire! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


